Live, Love, Learn, Pray
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Friday 25th September 2020
Dear Parents/Guardians,
We have had another busy week in school. The children have been doing many wonderful activities and working incredibly hard - even if this has had to be via online platforms for some children. 
Nursery have started to learn about the Autumn season and are going to be spending time outdoors looking at the changes in the environment.
Class 1: In their topic sessions, they have been learning how to mix colours in order to make the correct colours for their self-portraits. They have produced some fabulous artwork. 
Class 2 have been learning about how they can help each other and look after our wonderful world by reading “The Way Home for Wolf” and “Here We Are.” They have used adjectives and time conjunctions to help write a diary to describe a day in this amazing world. In Maths, they have developed place value knowledge to help solve addition problems. 
Class 3 have completed lots of Paddington activities in English, including writing letters back to Aunt Lucy; learning different strategies for mental addition and subtraction in maths; and work on Special People in PSHE.
Class 4 have been reading and writing legends. They have examined the class timeline and identified when important historical events appear, and this will now inform their topic on Anglo Saxons.
Thank you again for all your support. The school community of governors, parents, children and staff have all really pulled together to ensure all the children are safe and happy in school during these challenging times.  

[image: See the source image][image: See the source image]IMPORTANT NOTICE
Have you checked whether your child is entitled to Free School Meals? This also includes infant children who receive Universal Free School Meals. Qualifying for free school meals means children are also entitled to additional funding to support their learning and progress in school.  
Please ask the school office for the application form and details 


COVID 19 UPDATE
Thank you for all your co-operation with the new systems in place. Please remember that children and parents need to keep a minimum of 2m apart when entering and leaving school. 
Reminder
Whole households may be asked to self-isolate with very little notice and, as such, you may need to prepare to work from home, or take leave from work.  We recognise that this may be very disruptive for you and your family and we will do all that we can to support you.  Remote online learning will resume immediately for those children who are self-isolating but well. We will remain in contact with you throughout isolation periods. 

[image: See the source image] GOOGLE CLASSROOMS
Google classroom has now been activated for all year groups to ensure that every child can access learning from home, with immediate effect, if they need to isolate. Well done to all the children in Class 3 who have used it so far and thank you to the parents for your feedback and engagement with the new system. 
If you need more support with accessing Google Classroom, please email the class teachers directly using the class email addresses. 
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The children have really enjoyed hot meals again this week.  The curry was a highlight with lots of very clean plates!  If you would like your child to transfer to school lunches, please contact the school office.  
UNIFORM UPDATE
We have updated the uniform list and hair accessories should be small and safe. We are having difficulties in school where other children are struggling to see, due to the large ‘JOJO’ bows in girls’ hair. 
URGENT REMINDER:  Earrings and jewellery are NOT allowed in school.  These items are not in line with school policy and also pose a health and safety risk on the playground.   Please ensure these items are removed before the start of the school day. 
Wellingtons
There are still pupils who do not have wellingtons or waterproof shoes to wear on the school field.  At this current time, we have to stick to specific play zones and use the field, even in poor weather conditions.   Please ensure your child has spare, suitable footwear to use on the field so they do not get wet or muddy school shoes. 


BREAKFAST AND AFTERSCHOOL CLUB (BASC):
We are excited to announce that BASC will reopen, week commencing 28th September. Information packs and contracts have been sent home to those families who requested a place. If you would like your child to attend either club, please notify the school office and we will provide you with a pack and booking form. 
Also, please accept our sincere apologies over the confusion about money in credit on Schopay.  It was always the school’s intention that this money could be used to pay for BASC.  We are just asking for new payments to be sent using cheque and cash for the foreseeable future, due to technical difficulties with the system at this time. 
A Message from Mrs Walsh (School BURSAR)
SJSM would like to announce that Mrs Walsh will be retiring at the end of this month after over 26 years of dedicated hard work and service to the school.  She will be a huge loss to the school and missed by governors, staff, parents and pupils.  Although, retirement is an occasion to celebrate, the school is very sorry to say goodbye to Mrs Walsh and she will be greatly missed.  We hope to lead an online school worship, where we will be joined by Mrs Walsh, so that we can say goodbye in person albeit on a virtual platform.  If parents would like to contribute to a leaving gift for Mrs Walsh to mark the occasion of her retirement, please send donations in a marked envelope, for the attention of the school office. 
Mrs Walsh sends the following message:
“After many years of working at SJSM, I have decided to take early retirement to spend time with my grandchildren. I would like to thank parents and pupils, past and present, for all their support during this time. It has been more than a job to me and I have made many great friends over the years. Although I am looking forward to retirement, I will also miss the SJSM community.”
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Wednesday 30th September: Children will be having their photographs taken, both individually and with siblings.
Friday 2nd October: Harvest Celebration 
Children are invited to celebrate Harvest in school:
It is regrettable that we will be unable to host the annual Harvest Festival in Church this year.  However, we will still be celebrating the season in school, week commencing 28th September.  The focus will be on UK farming and local produce.  As well as completing some environmental studies focused on UK and Lancashire farming, we will be asking the children to dress up as farmers, or farm animals, on 2nd October, in return for bringing a minimum donation of £1.  We will use the collection to order food hampers from local food businesses to deliver to those in need in our local community. In this way, we can still contribute to those less fortunate, in place of the usual collection of produce.

Tuesday 20th October: Parents’ evening (via Zoom).  Further details to follow.
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A huge congratulations to the following children:

	Head teacher’s Award
	Wicked Writers
	Magnificent Maths
	Marvellous Mind-set

	Nursery – Albert & Betsy

Class 1- Robert & Harry

Class 2 – Oscar & Charlie

Class 3 – The whole class for their home learning

Class 4 – Bailey & Mary
	Nursery – Taylor & Oliver

Class 1 – Sophie & Poppy AF

Class 2- Macie & Isla


[bookmark: _GoBack]Class 4 – Natalie V. & Harry

	Nursery – Reggie & Isaac

Class 1 – Max A.F & Brooklyn

Class 2 – Lucas & Maxwell


Class 4 – Scarlet & Holly A

	Nursery – Orla & Albie

Class 1 – Poppy S & Oliver

Class 2 – Jessica & Lucy


Class 4 – Harry & Natalie L




PRAYER OF THE WEEK:
[image: See the source image]Our School Prayer
Dear God
We thank you for the gift of life,
For our family and friends,
For our school and those who teach and support us,
We thank you for our health and all the good things we enjoy,
It is good to be here Lord,
It is good to know your presence with us listening, loving, healing, forgiving and making us whole,
Amen

Warm wishes,
Mrs Camps and Mrs C Garner
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